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(ii) Signs throughout the Village – A site meeting was being arranged.

(iii) Untidiness at Bus stop – The KCC steward has been given the details of the 

complaint and it is hoped that it will be resolved this month.

(iv) Grassed areas within the Village and Play area – Details of the discoloured 

grassed areas have been referred to TDC and a site visit would be arranged.

(v) The Lord of the Manor Traffic Lights – the lighting system has been reset.
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(vi) Road Safety – A site meeting was being arranged in Cottington  Road, Foads 

Lane and Foads Hill and the exiting area around Old Hall Road and Cliffsend 

Road. Arrangements were also being made to hold speed checks in these 

area and also around the Jentex Fuel Depot; and

(vii) Emergency Planning – TDC has been asked for details to be used in the event 

of an emergency. The Village Hall Committee will deal with this matter and 

arrange a meeting with councillors and Tony Gander.

(iv) Financial Report –Cllr Rogers reported that he would be meeting Anne 

Griffiths in the week beginning 15th July and would then be able to report.

(v) Meadow Report – Cllr Ms Lyon reported that the Meadow was being cut 

twice a month and that she was looking at the need to cut and prune trees. 

Members were also advised of her concerns at the condition of the ditch 

and she would discuss appropriate measures with Chris, the Parish 

handyman. Cllr. Hellyer enquired whether local residents could help with 
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the maintenance of the trees and it was agreed to consider this matter at a 

later date. 

(vi) Emergency Planning & Resilience – Cllr. Hellyer advised Members that TDC 

were asking for details of key holders for the Village Hall. This was not a 

matter for the Parish Council and he would arrange for the question to be 

discussed between the Parish Council and the Village Hall Committee. The 

Chairman advised Cllr Hellyer that this must be in partnership with the 

Parish Council’s emergency plan that is being developed. The Chairman 

stated that Kent Resilience Forum are the leading agency in this subject 

Southern Water Grant Money- A resident asked when the grant from Sothern 

Water for the provision of a bench and table for the disabled would be provided. The

Chairman confirmed that he was also keen to install the bench but there is an issue 

regarding the proper procedures being followed in which needed rectifying before 

the bench and table would be installed. 

Personal questions directed at the Chairman- Mrs Tricia Chinnery asked the 

Chairman unacceptable personal questions unrelated to the Parish Council. The 
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Chairman responded explaining that the information she was seeking was not her 

right to know and not a question for him as the Chairman of the Parish Council.

Mrs Chinnery continued with repeating the questions in which the Chairman had to 

close the meeting early at 9.03pm.

Meeting closed at 09.03pm      

CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL
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